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DRAFT FOR REVIEW AND APPROVAL

September 18, 2006
Ms. Karen S. Evans 

Director, Chief Information Officers Council 

Office of Management and Budget 

Mr. David M. Wennergren

Vice-Chairman, Chief Information Officers Council

Department of the Navy 

Dear Ms. Evans and Mr. Wennergren, 

On September 18, the Best Practices Committees (BPC) of the Federal Chief Information Officers (CIO) Council adopted Architecture Principles for the Federal government.  The BPC recommends the Federal CIO Council adopt them as well, and encourage agencies to use them to guide their transformation efforts.  Clear, well-understood and sanctioned principles, combined with an executive commitment to enforce them, help drive change across disparate departments and programs, as well as within agencies.

These Principles can serve as an effective tool for the Federal CIO community to better support program needs.   Federal agencies may use the Federal Architecture Principles as a set of clear criteria to determine the merit of projects and align mission critical goals.  
We are aware that the Federal Architecture Principles were vetted by the Architecture & Infrastructure Committee and the Chief Architects Forum (CAF), which constitutes a majority of the Federal EA community. Since the Best Practices Committee states that it supports the Federal Enterprise Architecture Program and coordinates across the other two Committees to work on ‘better practices’ for information delivery to our stakeholders in the CIO Council Strategic Plan for FY 2007-2009, we felt we should formally endorsed these Principles.
Sincerely, 
George Strawn
Co-Chair, Best Practices Committee of the CIO Council 
Chief Information Officer, National Science Foundation

Hord Tipton
Co-Chair, Best Practices Committee of the CIO Council

Chief Information Officer, Department of the Interior


